
 

 

LPSCC Executive Meeting 
 

Summary Minutes for July 12, 2016 
 

Attendees 
Judy Shiprack, District 3, LPSCC Co-Chair 
 
Claudia Black, County Government Relations 
Lane Borg, Metropolitan Public Defenders 
Ross Caldwell, Criminal Justice Commission 
Deena Corso, DCJ Juvenile Services Division 
Madeleine Dardeau, Criminal Justice Commission 
Gunnar Browning, Oregon Youth Authority 
Jason Gates, Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office 
Claudio Grandjean, Gresham Police Captain 
Edward Jones, Chief Criminal Court Judge 
Judy Hadley, Citizen Representative 
Suzanne Hayden, US Attorney’s Office 
David Hidalgo, Mental Health & Addictions Services 

Director 

Matthew Lashua, Office of District 3 
Mike Marshman, Portland Police Chief 
Maureen McKnight, Chief Family Court Judge 
Truls Neal, Department of Community Justice 
Mike Reese, Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office 
Brian Renauer, Portland State University 
Scott Taylor, Department of Communtiy Justice 
Nan Waller, Presiding Circuit Court Judge 
 
LPSCC Staff 

Abbey Stamp, Executive Director 
Amanda Lamb, LPSCC Analyst 
Lily Yamamoto, Justice Reinvestment Project 

Manager 
Christina Youssi, LPSCC Executive Assistant 

 
Introductions, Announcements, and Approval of Minutes 
Commissioner Shiprack opened the meeting and introductions were made. 
 
The June LPSCC minutes were approved. 
 
The following new LPSCC Members were welcomed: Undersheriff Mike Reese (MCSO), 
Chief Mike Marshman (PPB), Captain Claudio Grandjean (GPD) and Deena Corso (DCJ 
Juvenile). 
 
Judge Waller noted the Multnomah County Court has adopted the pledge of fairness. 
Due to current events in public safety, the announcement will come soon on the steps of 
the Justice Center. 
 
Mike Reese noted MCSO is vacating the Hansen Building, which will become a 
homeless shelter.   
 
Jason Gates extended an invitation to the Night Out Event this Friday at 5pm at 
Woodvillage Baptist Church. 
 
Suzanne Hayden noted the US Attorney’s Office and other groups are holding a 
community engagement event for immigrants on September 22nd. 
 
Ross Caldwell from CJC introduced Madeleine Dardeau as the new grant analyst. 
 
Commissioner Shiprack noted the White House Data Driven Justice Initiative. The 
Census is interested in Oregon. 
 
Abbey Stamp noted the change in meeting structure. 
 
Risk, Need, and Responsivity: Evolving Evidence Based Practices 
Scott Taylor provided a review of risk defined by DCJ, risk tools, types of risk, and risk 
tolerance. See the presentation for more details. 
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 Future meeting: Discussion about the national conversation of risk tools and 
impact on communities of color. 

 
Abbey Stamp presented an overview of Doug Marlowe’s Risk and Need Matrix and the 
Need Principle. There was discussion of abuse and addiction. This is complex for the 
system, but knowing how many people are in each box helps determine how to allocate 
resources.  Proximal and Distal Goals were defined.  See pages 11-18 of the 
presentation. 
 
Judge McKnight noted examples need to be used when presenting the concept.  
 
Mike Reese noted this is more art than science.  
 
Judge Waller asked about determining the length of time for the distal goals. 
 

 Possible agenda discussion for future Executive Committee Meeting: 

 Deeper discussion of risk, need, distal, proximal 

 Identification of stakeholders who should have this information 

 Identify areas of practice that would benefit from Marlowe's quadrant 
science 

 Discuss possible strengths and weaknesses of risk assessment and 
movement  

 toward Marlowe's concepts 
 
CJC Dashboard 
Ross Caldwell introduced the CJC dashboard/interactive data and demonstrated how to 
use filters. 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
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